August 3, 2005
 

The Honorable Linda M. Springer
Director
Office of Personnel Management
Theodore Roosevelt Building
1900 E Street NW Room 5A09
Washington, DC 20415-1000
 

Dear Director Springer:
 

          We are concerned over recent reports that the Office of Personnel Management (OPM) is encountering serious delays in processing and approving full annuity payments to federal employees upon their retirement. As representatives of the interests of federal employees and retirees, we feel that this situation is unacceptable, and we are extending ourselves to work with OPM to correct this problem as soon as possible.
 

          According to an article written in the Federal Times on August 1, 2005, and supported by OPM staff, some recently retired federal employees have their annuities cut by between 15 and 35 percent of their projected annuity payment. Though OPM does take corrective action as soon as possible and offers a single lump-sum payment to make up the absent annuity, these initial truncated payments can last for months until OPM verifies personnel records to offer the full payment. The discrepancy in their annuity can harmfully affect retirees' financial management plans and impair their ability to earn interest on accounts or investments, or in some cases to even affect their ability to pay current living expenses.
 

          We understand the complicated nature of providing immediate and accurate retirement benefits.  Work histories are often complex as retirees change careers or move within different agencies. Additionally, OPM's evolution to a paperless system, though commendable, is a laborious process, but one that should serve the agency well in the future. Still, we believe federal employees have served our nation admirably and they deserve our commitment to securing their retirements.
 

We are respectfully requesting details on what steps OPM is taking to correct the problem of annuity underpayment.  Specifically, we are interested in how OPM intends to minimize the duration and impact of interim payments, how many retirees have experienced underpayments and how they're being notified, what OPM is doing to promote early retirement filing, and what, if any, additional resources OPM may need to be successful in this effort. Knowing that this issue is "receiving renewed attention," we are sure that you and your staff have already given these questions much thought. 
 

As you know, today's federal employees are part of the world's most effective and efficient civil service.  As a large part of the federal workforce rapidly nears retirement age, it is imperative to have the most effective and efficient system to provide their annuities.  We truly see ourselves as partners with OPM in this effort, and look forward to hearing your response. 
 
                                                Sincerely,
 
 
                                                                                                                    
Congressman James P. Moran                                Congressman Tom Davis
 
 
 
                                                                                                                    
Congressman Steny H. Hoyer                       Congressman Albert R. Wynn
 
 
 
                                                                                                                    
Congressman Frank R. Wolf                        Congressman Chris Van Hollen
 
 
 
                                                                                                                    
Congresswoman Eleanor Holmes Norton      Congressman Benjamin L. Cardin
 
                                                                   
 
                                              
Congressman Jon C. Porter
